
 

 
Mr. Jeffrey Crawford 
Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management 
Office of Waste Management 
235 Promenade Street 
Providence, RI 02908 
 

Subject: 

Springfield Street School Complex Monitoring Wells 
 
 
Dear Mr. Crawford: 

As we discussed recently, monitoring wells ATC-2, ATC-3 and ATC-5 are no longer 
able to be sampled. Due to vandalism, settling, and insects, the casings of these 
wells are blocked with soil and stone or bent such that groundwater samples can no 
longer be collected.  A Site Plan showing the well locations is attached. 

Background 

The monitoring wells at the Site were installed in December, 2000, and have been 
sampled on a quarterly basis since then in accordance with the Long-Term Operation 
and Maintenance Plan and Site Contingency Plan (O&M Plan) contained in the 
Remedial Action Work Plan prepared by ATC dated April 2, 1999, revised May 3, 
1999 and May 9, 1999. The Remedial Action Work Plan (RAWP) was approved by 
the Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management (RIDEM) in a letter 
dated June 4, 1999.  

The Site Investigation Report (ATC, March 1999) and the Remedial Action Work 
Plan (ATC, March 1999) indicated that no contaminants were detected in 
groundwater at concentrations which exceeded the GB groundwater standards in the 
Rules and Regulations for the Investigation and Remediation of Hazardous Materials 
Releases.  The groundwater at the Site is classified as GB.  Groundwater 
remediation was not included as part of the remedy for the Site due to the lack of 
contamination in groundwater. 
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Groundwater monitoring has been conducted on a quarterly basis since the 
monitoring wells were installed in December 2000. None of the monitoring results for 
any of the Site groundwater samples have exceeded GB groundwater standards.   

Well Installation and Future Monitoring 

Per your request, the damaged monitoring wells will be replaced by installation of 
three new monitoring wells.  However, we are proposing that the wells installed to 
replace ATC-2 and ATC-3 be located closer to the perimeter of the property, as 
shown on the attached figure.  These new locations will move the wells away from 
high traffic portions of the property to locations where they may be less likely to be 
damaged in the future.   

In addition, we are requesting a reduction in the frequency of groundwater monitoring 
to annually instead of quarterly, based on the lack of detection of groundwater 
contamination during previous monitoring events. 

Please contact me at 401-738-3887, extension 25, or donna.pallister@arcadis-
us.com with any questions or comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

ARCADIS U.S., Inc. 
 
 

 
Donna H. Pallister, PE, LSP 
Senior Engineer 

Copies: 

S. Tremblay, Providence Schools 

Attachments: 

Site Plan 
 






